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This page: Students with our Neighborhood Environmental Education 
Project record the bird species they’ve observed. Photo: Anna Aragon

On the cover: Excited summer campers on a field trip to Lake Michigan. 
Photo: Maddie Bird



A Letter from our Executive Director
Dear Friends, 

When my children were small, they used to laugh when after a meal of spaghetti, I’d 
announce proudly, “I think that was the best spaghetti I’ve ever had!” They would 
happily fall into the trap by exclaiming, “You said that last time Dad!” I’d then 
chuckle with, “But it’s true, each time is better than the last!” 

This is how I feel about the Urban Ecology Center’s 2015-2016 fiscal year! As you will 
see in the following pages, this was certainly the best year we have ever had based 
on so many metrics. We are proud of the growing number of children, adults and 
families we serve throughout the year and are excited to share the incredible 
impact that you have created with your support of our mission. 

However, we do not do this work for the sake of numbers on a page… we do it for 
the learning and the curiosity elicited in those who walk through our doors or enter 
into our parks. We are most proud when we get to see the joy and amazement in 
the youth we serve: times of awe and wonder. Such a moment was recently 
captured by Laurel Cutright, one of our Environmental Educators, who took the 
time to share this story in an all staff email:

Today, my 5th grade class was investigating food chains. As we walked 
through Washington Park, we spotted a red-tailed hawk, and the kids watched 
it for over five minutes. We didn’t instruct them to be interested or to silently 
watch, but that’s what they did. 

As they stood drawing the bird and whispering observations & questions, I told 
the teacher that I was really impressed by how quiet and engaged they were. 
She said, “They’re a great group. I can tell that they’re happy just to be outside.” 

Suddenly, the hawk silently leapt from the branch. The kids gasped! A rabbit 
sprang out of the tall grass and bolted away. The hawk swooped down toward 
it, then quickly banked up and chased it. Both disappeared from sight. After a 
pause, the spell was broken and the class erupted in excited chatter, laughter 
and cheering. They had tons of questions about the hawk, and observations 
and speculations about the rabbit. It was absolutely perfect for learning about 
food chains, but it was also really cool to see all the knowledge that the kids 
were gaining just by being outside in the park. 

This is urban ecology at its best! The amazing thing is that this took place in one of 
the most densely populated areas of our entire state. What makes it even more 
incredible is that this adventure happened thanks to your support! You have 
provided us with the resources necessary to support our Land Stewardship team 
who, with our Research and Citizen Science department, have restored this land so 
that the hawk and the rabbit have the habitat needed to be here. Your support 
allows our Neighborhood Environmental Education Project to connect urban youth 
with remarkable experiences in beautiful green spaces. 

You see, we too are part of an ecosystem – the Urban Ecology Center ecosystem, 
where each part is critical to the whole of the organization. You are a crucial link in 
making it all happen. Thank you! 

 …and I can’t wait ‘til next year as it promises to be the best one yet! 

Ken Leinbach 
Executive Director
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Birding Breakthroughs

species of birds were documented in 2015-2016 for the first 
time at any of the Center’s three branches - American 
Wigeon, Greater Yellowlegs, Purple Martin, Cerulean 
Warbler, Common Tern, Forster’s Tern, Pileated Woodpecker, 
Pectoral Sandpiper, and Bank Swallow.

15,000 number of native shrubs, herbaceous plants, and trees 
that were planted across all three of our locations by 
volunteers engaged by our Land Stewardship team!

Let’s Get 
Growing!

NEEP by the Numbers
(Neighborhood Environmental Education Project)

29,081
53*

number of student visits across all three 
of our Urban Ecology Center branches

number of NEEP schools – 28 at Riverside Park, 14 at 
Washington Park, and 11 in the Menomonee Valley

*Sneak peek!  We’re excited to share that the total number of NEEP schools 
has grown to 60 in the 2016-2017 school year!



 4,700  Volunteers
 24,556  Volunteer Hours
$552,018  Value of Labor

Many Hands Make Light Work

Letters from Summer Camp

701
47%

campers attended Urban Ecology 
Center Summer Camps over 7 
weeks at all three of our branches.

of those campers received 
scholarships, helping make summer 
camp available to everyone!

11,000

Go Play Outside!
pieces of recreation equipment - boats, skis, 
tents, and more - lent out to our members to 
help them get out and explore the outdoors!



Fiscal Year 2015-16 Financial Report
Thanks to generous community support and the dedication of volunteers and staff, the Urban Ecology Center ended the 
2015-2016 fiscal year in a balanced budget position and replenished reserve funds used in the prior year. 

We continued to grow not only the operating reserve, but also added to our building maintenance fund and vehicle 
reserve fund, which will help with future improvements to the facilities and replacement of the vehicles that are necessary 
to carry out our mission. 

A highlight of the year was establishing The Milwaukee Rotary Centennial Arboretum Preservation Fund, an endowment 
fund created in partnership with the Rotary Club of Milwaukee to perpetually preserve and maintain the Arboretum. In 
addition, we prepared for expansion of the school program at the Menomonee Valley branch with the purchase of new 
vehicles and undertook conceptual planning for the future of the Washington Park branch.

The Urban Ecology Center carries no long-term debt and only enters into agreements that are supported by existing 
pledges and contributions from our donors. The Board of Directors and Finance Committee maintain a keen focus on the 
adequacy of cash, while also providing oversight for all material financial aspects of the organization. The Center has a 
positive ratio of assets to liabilities and a robust donor base, ensuring a solid financial foundation from which to cultivate 
future growth and sustainability. 

Our annual financial statements are audited by the Milwaukee-based accountants of Scribner Cohen & Co. Please visit our 
website at www.urbanecologycenter.org for additional information including the IRS Form 990.

Expanding Our Reach
As the Urban Ecology Center has been 
welcomed into new neighborhoods over the 
past 15 years, our organizational reach and 
community engagement has grown.  

Our programs bring children and families into 
nature and as a result our urban parks are safe, 
accessible and vibrant, our kids are receiving 
outdoor science education, our natural areas are 
being preserved and enhanced, and adults are 
practicing and modeling environmentally 
responsible behaviors. 

FY 2015-16 Operating ExpensesFY 2015-16 Operating Revenues 

The schedules above represent operational revenue and expenses and are derived from Urban Ecology Center cash-basis financial statements.  This statement is not required by 
Generally Accepted Accounting Principles and is not part of the audited financial statements.

	 31%	 Private Grants

	 25%	 Individual Contributions

	 19%	 Earned Income 

	 16%	 Program Service Fees 

	 3%	 Facility Rental Income 

	 1%	 Other Revenues

	 17%	 Corporate Grants

	 6%	 Fundraising Events

	 2%	 Government Grants

	 78%	 Program Services 

	 29%	 Education 

	 28%	 Community Improvement 

	 21%	 Environmental Stewardship  

		  & Sustainability

	 11%	 Fundraising

	 11%	 General Administration
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Here’s to You
The Urban Ecology Center thanks our generous donors for their support in the 2015 -16 fiscal year.

We are grateful for the support of the following foundations, corporations, and individuals who made a contribution to 
support our mission, programs, or operations. Donor levels reflect total giving for the year, including gifts-in-kind. The 
following list includes gifts $250 or more; a full listing of donors can be found on our website.

Symbols next to a donor’s name reflect that either a portion of their gift or their entire gift supported one of the following: the 
Milwaukee Rotary Centennial Arboretum (*); Riverland Property Acquisition (†); Menomonee Valley – From the Ground Up (‡). 

$100,000 and Up
Anonymous
The Burke Foundation Inc.‡
Lubar Family Foundation, Inc.‡
M&I Foundation, Inc.‡
Rotary Club of Milwaukee, Inc.*
Walton Family Foundation, Inc.

$25,000 - $99,999
Anonymous
Allied Insulation‡
Antonia Foundation
Argosy Foundation
Bel Air Cantina, Inc.
BMO Harris Bank‡
Brewers Community Foundation, 

Inc.
The Brookby Foundation
Dudley & Constance Godfrey 

Foundation*
Eaton Corporation
Forest County Potawatomi 

Foundation, Inc.‡
George B. Storer Foundation, Inc.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	The Ceres Foundation Fund
•	Enroth Family Fund

Harley-Davidson Foundation, Inc.
Joseph and Vera Zilber Family 

Foundation, Inc
Fred and Susie Kasten
Menomonee Valley Business 

Improvement District
National Fish & Wildlife 

Foundation‡
The Palmer Foundation
Palermo Villa, Inc.‡
Potawatomi Hotel & Casino
Prairie Springs: The Paul 

Fleckenstein Charitable Trust
Richard & Ethel Herzfeld 

Foundation
Rockwell Automation
Terri and Verne Holoubek Family 

Foundation

$10,000 - $24,999
Barbara & John Trimble Family 

Foundation, Inc.
Butzel Long
Charter Manufacturing Company, 

Inc.‡
Colectivo Coffee
Department of Natural Resources
Foley & Lardner, LLP
Kim Forbeck and Todd Dunsirn
Four-Four Foundation, Inc.
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Annette J. Roberts and Joan R. 
Robertson Fund for World Peace 
World Law and Peace Education

Peter and Sue Hitler
Jane Bradley Pettit Foundation, Inc.
Joy Global  ‡
Joy Global Foundation
Kohl’s Department Stores, Inc.
Arthur and Nancy Laskin†
Lux Foundation, Inc.
Medical College of Wisconsin
Milwaukee Public Schools
Cheryl and Blake Moret
Nasgovitz Family Foundation
Pentair Foundation
Phoebe R. & John D. Lewis 

Foundation†
Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren S.C.
Rexnord Foundation‡
Carolyn and Jay Scott
Allan H. Selig‡
Time Warner Cable
Carl and Nancy Trimble
U.S. Forest Service
We Energies Foundation*
Wells Fargo Foundation Greater 

Milwaukee
Wisconsin Coastal Management 

Program

$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous (2)
Alvin & Marion Birnschein 

Foundation

Astor Street Foundation, Inc.
Stephen Bablitch and Elaine Kelch
Bablitch/Kelch Philanthropy Fund 
Bader Philanthropies, Inc.
Bogs Footwear
Debra Cervenka‡
Community Shares of Greater 

Milwaukee
Godfrey & Kahn, S.C.*
Greater Milwaukee Foundation
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Margarete and David Harvey 
Fund
•	Colton Charitable Fund

Johnson Controls, Inc.
Mary and Ted Kellner
Barry Mandel‡
Joe and Laura Mantoan†
Materion Corporation‡
Ministrare, Inc.
Mortgage Guaranty Insurance 

Corporation‡
Puelicher Foundation, Inc.
Ralph Evinrude Foundation
Real Estate Alliance for Charity
Rexnord
Southeastern Wisconsin 

Watersheds Trust, Inc.
Speaker Family Foundation
Joan Spector
Split Rail Foundation, Inc.
Today’s TMJ4
Lynde Uihlein
United Way of Greater Milwaukee
Weiss Family Foundation
WEYCO Group, Inc.

$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous
Badger Meter Foundation
Baird
Bartolotta Restaurant Group
Cheri and Thomas Briscoe
Peter Campbell
Cargill
CG Schmidt Inc.
Penny and Chuck Cruse

Mike and Kristyn Eitel
Jim and Becky Fitzgerald
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Anonymous Fund
Green Bay Packers Foundation
Harley-Davidson Motor Company
Heartland Funds
Kathryn and Matthew Kamm
Peggy Kirkeeng and Michael 

Sperling
Julilly Kohler
Kathleen Krause
Ed Krishok
Lang Family Foundation, Inc.
ManpowerGroup Foundation
Milne Family Foundation‡
Milwaukee Metropolitan 

Sewerage District
Jeff Morgan‡
Neighborhoods United for 

Washington Park
New Belgium Brewing Company
R.A. Stevens Family Foundation, 

Inc.
Jim Schleif and Bill Morley
Don Schoonenberg
Karen and Andrew Sommer
The PrivateBank N.A.
Trainer Family Foundation‡
Trek Bicycle Corporation
United Technologies†
U.S. Bancorp Foundation
Bart and Sarah Wellenstein
Kevin and Patty Whaley
Whyte Hirschboeck Dudek SC

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (2)
Anthony Petullo Foundation
Kevin Barry and Melissa Kingston
Béla Fleck Productions, Inc.
Bjorklunden
Leroy Blawat
Sherry and Bob Bourgeois
Patricia Bowne
Joseph and Karen Branch
Joseph Brooks and Bradley Ewerdt

Every effort was made to ensure that this list of donors is accurate. If you made a gift between September 2015 and August 2016 and your name is not listed or is listed 
incorrectly, please contact the Center’s Development Office at (414) 964-8505. 



Robert and Christine Bukowski
Patricia Calvy
The Cara Foundation, Inc.
Sandra Casper
Monique Charlier and Holly 

Blomquist
Jean Cline
Coles Family Foundation
Eric and Elsie Crawford
Danny Crowley
Davidson Family Fund
Joe and Vickie Delgadillo
Michele and Derek Deubel
DeWan Dental Wellness
Evan & Marion Helfaer Foundation, 

Inc.‡
Eisen Fox & Company LLC
Randall Farah
J.M. Brennan, Inc.‡
John Florsheim and Lindy Yeager
GE Foundation
Danni Gendelman
Gene & Ruth Posner Foundation, Inc.
Graef - USA Inc.
Greater Milwaukee Association of 

Realtors Youth Foundation
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Burns-Schrader Family Fund†
•	Kopmeier Family Foundation
•	Richard M. and Maxine O. 
Franz Fund
•	Claire & Robert Pfleger 
Charitable Fund
•	Edward Inderrieden and Jean 
Maier Fund
•	Children’s Experiential 
Opportunities Fund

Punkaj Gupta and Sachin Pawar
GZA  GeoEnvironmental, Inc.
Haivision Systems
Half Price Books
Ben Hammelman
Edward J. Hammond and Marcia 

Brooks
Intec-Insulation Technologies‡
Beth Jaworski
Jerome J. and Dorothy H. Holz 

Family Foundation
Jones Lang LaSalle
Jorg Gray Watch Collection
Dan Kapella and Dawn Marie 

Pasniak
Steve Kaplan
Meljay and Art Krause
Krause Family Foundation, Inc.
Sally Lewis and Kathleen Rivera†
Susan and Kent Lovern
Paul and Karylmary Lucey
MacGillis Wiemer, LLC
Marquette University
Mary McAndrews
David McIntosh
Madeline McNally and Will 

Nasgovitz

Milwaukee Capital, Inc.
Larry and Judy Moon
Joshua and Rose Morby
Patricia and George Mueller
Linda and Jock Mutschler
North Shore Bank
Ogletree Deakins
Park Bank Foundation
Peck Foundation, Milwaukee Ltd.
Gail Povey
Larry and Jeanne Prochnow
Jennine Pufahl and Steve Giles
The Putnam Family Charitable Fund
PyraMax Bank
Quarles & Brady
Dave and Roberta Remstad
Resonant Diagnostics, LLC
Lorette Russenberger and Sara 

Wilson
Stephanie Sandy and Allan F. 

Montezon
Mark Sandy and Alice Kamps
The Sigma Group‡
Katherine Smith
Source One Technology, Inc.
Transfer Pizzeria Cafe
United Methodist Children’s 

Services
Michael and Katie Utschig
Daniel and Kristin Van Housen
Brian VanDerWeele and Susan 

Bridges
Tim Vargo and Jessie Tobin‡
Visu-Sewer, Inc.
WEYCO GROUP Charitable Trust
Wheel & Sprocket
Andre and Jennifer Williams
Wisconsin Society for Ornithology, 

Inc.
Ziegler Family Foundation, Inc.

$500 - $999
Anonymous
Louis and Mary Agnew
Kirstin Anglea and Elizabeth Gies
Julia and J.P. Atterberry
Joe and Jennifer Bartolomeo
DW and Tena Benson
Blue’s Egg
Carol Bombinski
Miles Borghgraef
Brady Corporation
Cabela’s
Jennifer Callaghan and Adam Yellen
Aleta and Walt Chossek
John and Christi Clancy
Mark Clausen and Alice Jo Star
Christin Cleaver and Pickle Winnsto
Dan and Beth Davis
Art and Rhonda Downey
Durako Family Charitable Fund
Ginger Duiven and Joanne 

Passaro*‡
Beth Fetterley and Fred Leo Heller

Dan and Pat Fetterley
Enrique Figueroa
William and Kari Foote
Lincoln and Lilith Fowler
Karlene and Stephen Fox
Jane Gellman
Jason and Laura Gerke
Alice Gillam and Charles Hays
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Asher and Susan Nichols 
Family Fund
•	George F. and Janet M. Kasten 
Family Fund

Leslie Grinker
Dennis Grzezinski and Jane Porath‡
Mary Gute Witte and Ned Witte
Tony Haning
Philip Hardacre
Peter and Nicole Hertel Meirose
Troy and Elizabeth Hilliard
David and Beth Hoover
Hunzinger Construction
Jewish Community Foundation

•	Lucy & Jack Rosenberg Donor 
Advised Fund

Judi Kistler
William and Jennifer Koch
Koss Foundation, Inc.
Sue and Brian Lanser
Ken Leinbach
Mindy Levine
Gerald and Elaine Mainman
Jodi Majerus
Marquette University - Trinity 

Fellows Program
Janet and Vince Martin
Master Z’s
Masterson Company, Inc.
Jennifer and Karl Mattes
Antoine and Jade McDuffie
McGinnity Family Foundation
Milwaukee Bucks
Rebecca and Jason Mitich
Steve Morse and Jane Waldbaum
Rose Mary and Dean Muller
Murphy & Prachthauser, S.C.
Bill and Marian Nasgovitz
John Norquist and Susan Mudd
Tim Ottman and Stephanie Stearns
Janet and Nick Padway
Jan L. Pritzl
Private Palate Chefs & Events
Mario and Jennifer Quadracci
Rare Earth Farm
Charla Reetz
Bruce and Kathy Rosenheimer
Sacajawea Charitable Foundation
David and Ellen Sahar
Salawdeh Law Office, LLC
Callan Schoonenberg and 

Matthew Parrish
Jeff and Jana Spence
Gary Steinhafel and Jocelyn Servick
Brooke and Casey Stringer

Summit Credit Union
Katie and Charlie Sweet
Victoria Teerlink and Jeff Drope
The Kubala Washatko Architects, Inc.
UWM Alumni Association
Elizabeth Vokac and John C. 

Blanchard
Chris Von Briesen
John Wakefield
Carolyn Washburne
Steve and Barb Weinstein
Mark and Shana Wild
Tracy Wilkins
William and Kari Foote Family 

Charitable Fund
Jack and Patti Winters
Stuart Wong and Elizabeth Gore
Corey Zetts and Benji Timm‡
Zion Ministry Endowment Fund

$250 - $499
Judith Aldred
Kevin Alexander
AmazonSmile Foundation
Apple Inc.
Nancy Aten and Dan Collins
Ayco Charitable Foundation

•	Roman and Carol Draba, 
Galactic Dreams

Jeff and Anne Ballentine
David and Jill Baum
Eric and Erica Berg
Jonathan Blick and Barbara 

Connolly-Blick
Dorothy Block
Jennifer Bolger-Breceda and 

Enrique Breceda
Donna and Michael Brady
Laura and Jeff Bray
Barbara Brennan Nelson and Chad 

Nelson
Brenner Brewing Co.
Martha Brown and Tony Lam
Nancy Burns
Susan Callaghan
Thomas Callan
Camellia Cottage Bed & Breakfast
Janet Lew Carr
Kevin Carr and Judy Greco-Carr
Jean and Dennis Casper
James Cauley and Brenda Andrews
Simone Conceicao
Congregation Sinai
Shirley Conlon and Jess Brownell
CraftWorks Foundation
Crum & Forster
Kate Redmond
Karen and Milton Dabbert
Richard Dancy
Daniel Weber and Shelley Budney-

Weber Charitable Gift Fund
Patricia and Michael Darby
Darren Davis and Bryna Goeckner
Ronald and Sue Dix



Eagle Optics
Clayton and Lissa Eggie
Erehwon Mountain Outfitter
Evelyn Ericson
Laura Farnham and Greg Pylatiuk
Patrick Fee
Judith Fetterley
Foster Family Foundation
Andrew Foy and Michelle Clarke
Jay Franke and Kay Poyner Brown
Tim and Sue Frautschi
David Froiland and Lisa Bates-

Froiland
Barbara Fuldner
GE United Way Giving Campaign
Pat Geiger
Sara and Michael Gilman
Philip and Janet Grau
Greater Milwaukee Foundation

•	Jorgensen Family Fund
•	Shirley and Bob Anthony Fund
•	Joseph R. Pabst Fund

Kat Grinker
Michael and Sharon Grinker
John Gurda and Sonja Nelson-Gurda
Ronald Gutschow
Deborah Heim and Ross Hightower
Mark and Jen Hense
Matthew Herbers and Mary 

Rechtenwalt

Katherine Hoffmann and Lloyde 
Dees

Natalie and Brian Holoubek
Jewish Community Foundation

•	Eileen & Howard Dubner 
Donor Advised Fund

Jim’s Refrigeration LLC
Dr. David Johnson
Judy Jones
JRM Advisors LLC
Willie and Christine Karidis
Patricia Kiefer
Carrie and Grant Killoran
Lane Kistler
Kleen Test Products Corporation
Lois Koel
Koss Stereophones
Judy Krause and Susan Winans‡
Dana and Bill Lacy
Mary Pauly Lacy
Amy and Joe LaMacchia
Patricia Lane
Mike and Sara Larson
Lillich Family Giving Fund
Helen Loewi
Danny and Denise Lynn
Ann MacIver
Lois Malawsky and Jay Larkey
James Marks‡
Gordon and Jean Marshall

Andy Martin and Janet Trostel 
Martin

Rose Mary and Francis Matusinec
Jean McKey and Jerome Houfek
Michael Migliano
Paul Milakovich
Milwaukee Kayak Company
Bob and Jan Montgomery
Travis and Elizabeth Mueller
Kathleen Mulligan-Hansel
Shan and Laurel Nelson-Rowe
Jane O’Meara and Alan Purintun
Sonny and Mitchell Ost
Outpost Natural Foods
Joseph Pabst
Thomas Pelletier and Barbara Fox
Kristopher and Katharine Petitt
Sharon and James Petrie
Martin and Virginia Pfeiffer
Richard and Suzanne Pieper
Pizza Man
Mike and Kathy Pratscher
Patrick and Brenda Quick
Vannessa Ramos
Ann Reading
Dyanne Reinke‡
Lori Rios and Joe Johnson
Sarah Rohe and Neil Franzen
JT Roznowski
Susan and Gerald Ryack

Denise Salamone
SC Johnson Fund Inc.
Molly and Jeff Schissler
Paul Shoemaker
Roger and Julie Siegel
Lyn and Bob Slater
Smirl Family Foundation
Bruce and Janine Smith
Angelika Speckhard
Catherine and James Sponholz
Springboard Marketing
Robin Squier
Susan Steinkraus and Kevin Brown
Mark Stodder and Muna Sill
Anne and Fredrick Stratton
Tim Stringer and Annie Coolidge
Charlotte and Derek Supple
Ann Terrell
Urban Ecology Center Photo Club
Usinger Foundation, Inc.
Charles and Joan Van Norman
Andrew and Lisa Vedder
Vincent Vukelich and Sue Conwell
John Weber and Karen Bradley
Susan and Len Weistrop
Impact Assets
Christin and Oscar Wille
Bob and Lois Winans
Chris and Michelle Young

Kids at our Menomonee Valley branch designed and 
constructed a raft as part of our first-ever Engineering Camp. 



Gifts in Honor Of
Gifts given September 2015-August 2016 in honor or memory of an individual that are not designated to a specific fund support 
the Urban Ecology Center’s Endowment.

Alexandra LaBonte 
Sam Posnanski

Alyssa Pisarski
	 Caitlyn Pisarski
Annie Flegel
	 Andrea Grant
Arianna Sundick and Steffan 

Morrison
		  Anonymous
Barbara Agte
	 Anonymous
Beth Fetterley Heller
	 Dante and Jennifer Houston
Betsy Barr
	 Donna and Jeff Whittle
Betty Wright
	 Helen Love
Caitlin Reinartz and Kim Forbeck
	 Gordon and Jean Marshall
Carol Rottier
	 Maria Beyer
Danni Gendelman
	 Arthur and Anne Brooks
David and Louise Petering
	 Dulcie and Scott Shoener
Dean Moyer
	 W. Patrick Mcsweeney
Dennis Grzezinski
	 Ms. Mary Ann Zaggy
Diego & Nicolas
	 Marisol Plascencia
DNR Milwaukee Office 

Sally Seeger
Eddee Daniels
	 David and Pat Rierson
Else Ankel
	 Dennis Grzezinski and Jane 

Porath
Frank Gimbel
	 Susan Allen

Gidora
	 Brandye Williams
Glenna Holstein
	 Suzy and Jim Holstein
Gloria Foster
	 Phyllis and Jim Erwin
Jacob Sobczak
	 Wendee Nitz
Jay Burseth & Joanna Demas
	 Jamie and Ilya Avdeev
Jenn Callaghan
	 Katherine and Kenneth 		

	 Habgood
	 Martin and Virginia Pfeiffer
Jessie Tobin
	 William and Marie Kopka
John Broadnax
	 Evelyn and Milton Greenberger
Jonnelle S
	 Emma-Sarah Stephens
Kat Grinker
	 Julie Tarney
Ken Leinbach
	 Robert and Sonja Pavlik
Kim Forbeck
	 Roberta Forman
	 Holly and Jeff Morris
Kristyn & Mike Eitel
	 Joseph Pabst
Lola Mordini
	 Sally and Dave Alfery
Lorraine Jacobs
	 Marianne Dropp
	 Patrick Small
Lydia Moxness
	 John Moxness
Mark Bishop
	 Anonymous
Mary & Peter’s wedding
	 Dan O’Brien

Mary Burke and Chris Moll
	 Sonja Moll
Mary Creegan, Samantha 

Martinson, and Kelly Voigt
		  Kathrine Krchma
Mary Keister & Peter Nencka
	 Andrew Huson
Megan Andrews Sharer
	 Elizabeth Durant
Merrill McIntosh
	 Thomas Swartz
Michaela Molter
	 Gigi Pomerantz
MPS
	 Courtney Schilling
My father
	 Sharon Sprague
Nathan, Sarah & Isaac
	 Lillian and David Karkoski
Noel Cutright
	 Tim Vargo and Jessie Tobin
Our five grandchildren
	 Anonymous
Our marriage
	 Sally Lewis and Kathleen 	

	 Rivera
Pat Mueller
	 Mary Anne Gross
	 Anne and William Rose
Penny Cruse
	 Suzanne and Edward King
	 Kelly and Albert Lagore
	 Lyn and Bob Slater
	 Robert Slater
Redward Erker
	 Katie McLarty
Regina Miller
	 Elsa Molitor
Richard P. Carr
	 Anonymous

Richard Zagorski, Aunt Reneta, 
and Uncle Bob Webb

		  Sally and Chester Celenza
Sally Lewis & Kathleen Rivera
	 Patricia and Paul Geenen
Sandra McLellan
	 J. Val Klump and Sory Klump
Shirley Spelt
	 Edward J. Hammond and Marcia 	

	 Brooks
Sporty, Jessie, and Tassie
	 Karen Molitor and Regina Miller
Sue Blaustein
	 Joan Blaustein
Susie Kasten
	 Janet and Clayton Eggie
The Amazing UEC Staff
	 Corey Zetts and Benji Timm
The Cashman Family 

Janice Ratliff
The Mitich Clan
	 Johnna Mitich
The Wolski Family
	 Wayne and Mary Wolski
Tim Vargo
	 Jonathan and Willette Knopp
	 Nicole Martin
Tom Crawford
	 Josh Zepnick
Tom Johnson
	 Mark Johnson and Sarah Wolf
Tom Meier
	 Mark Edwards
Washington Park UEC
	 Jennifer Hoepner

Every effort was made to ensure that this list of donors is accurate. If you made a gift between September 2015 and August 2016 and your name is not listed or is listed 
incorrectly, please contact the Center’s Development Office at (414) 964-8505. 

Children run through Three Bridges 
Park near our Menomonee Valley branch.



Gifts in Memory Of
Gifts given September 2015-August 2016 in honor or memory of an individual that are not designated to a specific fund support 
the Urban Ecology Center’s Endowment.

Allen Aldrich
	 Russell Hall
Ambrosio Alcala
	 Anonymous
Andrew Partridge
	 Kendall Behnke
Anthony Campise
	 Mike Campise
Art DeGroat
	 Anonymous
Arthur C. Smith
	 Katherine Smith
Barbara Johansen Carson
	 Judith Aldred
Barbara Lynn Miller
	 Gwendolyn Johnson
Betty Wright
	 Anonymous
	 Deborah Awe-Jones and 		

	 Michael Jones
	 Johnson Bank
	 Barbara A. Cooper
	 Doris V. Cummins
	 Patricia Emerson
	 Katherine and Nick Gerrits
	 Sara and Michael Gilman
	 Dorothy Gore
	 Helen Huston
	 Ian and Katherine Lambert
	 Deidre Martin and Arthur Derse
	 Barbara McCallum
	 Mary Alyce Nigl
	 Susan Pfau
	 Kathleen Phillips
	 Muriel Poindexter
	 Miriam and Mark Schrager
	 June Seaman
	 Jill M. Spielmann
	 Robin Squier
	 Shirley Stone
	 David and Julia Uihlein
	 Bettie Zillman
Bill Wakeman
	 Lois Wakeman

Bruce Jeff Poniewacz
	 Patricia and David Schopp
Caleb Sexton
	 Patrick Guiney
Chaz (Carlito) Pichette
	 Brad Vorpahl and Diane 		

	 Arnold-Vorpahl
Connie Hardacre
	 Philip Hardacre
Craig Klemmer
	 Joanne Krage
Ed McCulley
	 Theresa Conroy and Nathan 	

	 Conroy
Erv Russell
	 Anonymous
	 Joan Russell
	 Scott Russell
Flo Chover
	 Nancy Thomadsen
Florence McNett
	 Erin McNett
Grandma Cerylla
	 Sara Payne
Great Grandpa Art
	 Marilyn and Dan Boyle
Irene Schwalbe
	 David Markwardt
James Kemp Zechel
	 Michael and Peggy Reis
Jerry Krause
	 Robert and Suzanne Kanack
Joan Jones
	 Josie Hollmann
John R Broadnax III
	 Betty and Pat Schroeder
June Swartz
	 Janet and Marlowe Nortrom
Justin Smith
	 Mary Inderrieden
Karl Ladeburg
	 Greg and Elizabeth Flattery
Katie Kraus
	 Donna Ihlenfeld

Ken & Sue Garske
	 Heidi Kile
Kim Lustig
	 Karen Lustig
Kyle Schmid
	 Ann and William Schmid
LeRoy Berg
	 Craig Berg
Lily
	 Anonymous
Lydia Goerke Bechmann
	 Ursula Abresch
Mac Slater
	 Janet Slater
Margaret V. Wargo
	 Jessica Z. Schafer and John Schafer
Marilyn Scott
	 Sally and Chester Celenza
Martha Toran
	 George and Eileen Stone
Mary Elizabeth Dickey Kelly
	 Eileen Daly
Mary Grace Cano
	 Robin Squier
Matthew Stachelski
	 Mark Jelfs
Michael A. Kalldin
	 Lisa Kalldin
Michael C. Rodriguez
	 Brenda Humphrey
Michael Cobus
	 Deborah Cobus
Michael Diorio
	 Janet and Marlowe Nortrom
Mike Mendenhall
	 Mary and Mark Mendenhall
Nancy Menke
	 Elizabeth Tanner
Noel Cutright
	 Kate Redmond
	 Molly Redmond and Steve Ring
Norma Fleming
	 Alicia Hamilton
Papa
	 Kerry McCullough

Paul Andre
	 Deanna Andre*
	 John Auten*
	 Deborah Carls*
	 Jean and Dennis Casper
	 Michael McCormick and Mary 	

	 Daniels McCormick
	 Margaret Paulus*
	 Jessica Wirth
Raymond Buckman
	 Ms. Jill Kortebein
Red and Jeanne Clark
	 Kay Clark
Robert Montaba
	 Lisa Anderson
Sally and Manuel De La Cruz
	 Tina De Leon and Leticia 

	 De La Cruz
Sharon Anglea
	 Kirstin Anglea and Elizabeth Gies
Shel Gendelman
	 Eric and Elsie Crawford
Shirley Spelt
	 Katharine Banzhaf
	 Sandra Christensen	
	 Sally Edgett
	 Anne and Jeanette Peltier
	 Jayne A. Pelton
	 Elizabeth Price and Jerry Weber
	 Gil and Edie Walter
Sita
	 Christy and Guy Musgrove
Steve Swigart
	 Nancy and Donald Craig
Susan Robertson
	 John Machulak
	 Jean Robertson and Craig 	

	 McDaniel
Sylville K. Smith
	 Paul Seifert and Amy Weisbrot
Terry Buckman
	 Michael Buckman and Sylvia 	

	 Llanas-Buckman
Vicki Wachal
	 Andrew Connors

*Gifts given September 2015-August 2016 to our Deep Roots or Bench Donation Program offer a unique way to recognize an 
individual with a tree planting or a bench placed on the land surrounding one of our three branches.

An artist captures the landscape along 
the Menomonee River in Three Bridges Park.



Mission Statement
The Urban Ecology Center fosters ecological understanding as inspiration for change, 
neighborhood by neighborhood.

Menomonee Valley
3700 W. Pierce Street 
Milwaukee, WI 53215 

(414) 431-2940

Branch Manager: 
Glenna Holstein

Riverside Park
1500 E. Park Place 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 
(414) 964-8505

Branch Manager: 
Jamie Ferschinger

Washington Park
1859 N. 40th Street 

Milwaukee, WI 53208 
(414) 344-5460

Branch Manager: 
Terry Evans

Leadership Team A full list of staff is available at urbanecologycenter.org

Officers
President: Ed Krishok 

Harley-Davidson, Retired
Vice President: Edward Hammond 

Foley & Lardner
Treasurer: Daniel Van Housen 

Eisen Fox and Company
Secretary: Penny Cruse 

Robert W. Baird & Co.

Members
Bob Bourgeois
	 Mortenson Safar Kim
Joseph Brooks 

Marquette University
Pete Campbell 

Private Bank
David Carr 

Husch Blackwell
Monique Charlier 

Rivet, LLC
John Clancy 

Godfrey & Kahn, S.C.
Eric Crawford 

Cream City Ribbon
Enrique Figueroa 

University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee

David Froiland 
Ogletree Deakins

Steve Giles 
Landaas & Company

Dennis Grzezinski 
Law Office of Dennis M. Grzezinski

Mary Gute Witte 
Community Leader

Tony Haning 
Jones Lang LaSalle

Christopher Hermann 
PNC

Troy Hilliard 
Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren S.C.

Brian Litzsey 
MPS Department of Recreation

Kent Lovern 
Milwaukee County

Antoine McDuffie 
Robert W. Baird & Co.

Rebecca Mitich 
Husch Blackwell

TK Moon 
Wells Fargo

Joshua Morby 
JRM Advisers

Judge Derek Mosley 
Milwaukee Municipal Court

Leana Nakielski Garcia
	 Greater Milwaukee Committee
Will Nasgovitz 

Heartland Funds
Kate Nelson 

University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee
Jim Schleif 

Shorewest Realtors
Callan Schoonenberg 

Quad Graphics
Karen Sommer 

Johnson Controls
Jeff Spence 

Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage 
District

Ann Terrell 
Milwaukee Public Schools 
Foundation

Brian VanDerWeele 
Lucas Milhaupt

Mark Wild 
Charter Wire LLC

Sara Wilson 
Mayes Wilson & Associates

Ken Leinbach 
Executive Director

Beth Heller 
Senior Director of Education and 
Strategic Planning

Jen Hense 
Director of Development

Judy Krause 
Director of Finance and Operations

Jeff McAvoy 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications

Board of Directors as of February 2017


